
Kenton County Airport Board 
External Passenger Safety Meeting Minutes 

December 15, 2021 
 
 
Facilitator:  Hannah Meredith     Scribe:  Nancy Hill 
 

I. Call to order 
Hannah Meredith called to order the regular meeting of the Passenger Safety 
Subcommittee at 9:38 a.m. on December 15, 2021, via Conference Call. 

II. Roll call 

III. Review/Discuss Open Items from Action Item List 

a) Reminded group of the scope/purpose of the meeting referring to the charter document 
previously shared. 

b) Shared examples of the internal passenger safety action item list for the purposes of helping 
the group understand implications/suggestions/issues that could affect the passenger 
travel ribbon. 

IV. New business  

Safety 
 

Hannah Meredith shared the following: 
 
Masks 

o Masks are still required and will be mandated through March.  Concessions have them 
for purchase as well as vending machines on the Baggage Claim level of the terminal.  
Please remind your staff to wear their masks and ensure that they are properly wearing 
their masks. 

Weather 
o Please be cognizant of winter weather, especially use caution when freezing rain 

happens and sidewalks, parking lots, pavements etc. get slippery.   Please reach out to 
us if you notice a frequent spot that keeps freezing over. 

Surroundings 
o Please continue to have your teams conduct FOD walks. 

 
Operations 
 
Hannah Meredith advised of the following: 
 

o New smoking areas are officially open.  They are in the breezeways, Concourse A 
between A-3-5 and Concourse B near gate B14. Looking into having wind screens for 
protection from inclement weather. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Other Advisories:      
 

• Matt Houston advised when retracting the potable water hoses, to please carry the nozzle 
back with you so that they won’t get dragged on the ground and get damaged.   

 

V. Adjournment    
Hannah Meredith adjourned the meeting at 9:50 a.m.  

   Minutes submitted by:  Nancy Hill 
   Minutes approved by:  Hannah Meredith  
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